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The residents, especially the young ones , in the North San 

Fernando Valley communities of Granada Hills and Mission Hills 

will see a new number on the side of a fire engine as it moves 

throughout  the area on fire prevention~ hydrant testing duties, 

and, of course, as it goes to the scene of a fire or other 

emergency. The number they will see is 18, the designation of 

a new fire station located at 12050 Balboa Boulevard, in Granada 

Hills. 

The new fire station was built at a cost of $168,458; plans 

and construction were $157,185 and land was $11,275. Financing 

for the new station was  made from the 1959 Fire Bonds. The cost 

of this fire station will be offset by a grant to the City of 

Los Angeles in the amount of $32,313 from the United States 

Department of Agriculture Forest Service. The grant is made 

under the Los Angeles River Flood Prevention Project of the 

Upstream Flood Control Act, which provides funds because Fire 

station No. 18 will protect watershed draining into the Los Angeles 

River. 

The new 4400 square foot station will be equipped with a 

Crown triple combination engine, and, because of its proximity 

to the mountain-brush area, a fire fighting apparatus that carries 

(more) 
-2-

700 gallons of water. A personnel complement of fifteen men 

will be assigned to the station. The men will be divided into 

three platoons of five men each for c continuous 24-hour protection. 

A little bit of Los Angeles history passed with the building 

of new Fire St.ation No. 18. The original fire station was built 

62 years ago in 1906. The old station was located at 2616 South 

Hobart street in Central Los Angeles. Horses were used through- 

out the Fire Department when old Engine House No. 18 went into 

service and were used until the Department went to complete 

motorization in 1921. The cost to build original Station No. 18 

was the phenomenal sum, at that time, of $7,405. 

It was with a twinge of nostalgia that the firemen closed 

down the old fire station, but, according to City Fire Chief 

Raymond Hill, the Fire Department is in a "continuous state of 

evolution." The demands made by the influx of population and 

growth of the City made the old station obsolete, and required 
the building of new stations in the Central area and in the 

North Valley. 

Accepting the new station for the community and the Fire 

Department was F ire Commissioner Lee Hamer, Granada-Mission 

Hills reLident and businessman. 

* * * * 

